From: robingrimston 
Sent: 17 March 2015 11:30
To: Councillor Rose Stratford; Bob Neville; Bob Neville
Cc: Michelle Boycott;
Subject: Swalcliffe Park Equestrian 14/01762/F URGENT 

Dear Councillor Stratford
 
Application No. 14/01762/F
Applicant’s Name:   Swalcliffe Park Equestrian
 
In view of the short notice sent to me by Bob Neville’s letter received 9.3.2015 re presentation at Committee Meeting we would be grateful that if we are not granted our Democratic and Legal Rights to Free Speech  and be represented either by ourselves or our legal representation at the forthcoming Committee Meeting to hear the above Major Application that you seriously consider the following major points at the Committee Meeting and which remain unresolved and will remain a contravention of Article 8 of the Human Rights Act.
 
· The area on which the <50 horse activity will take place is not crystal clear.  This ambiguity increases the scope to manipulate the 28 days allowed (per Recommendation 3) to increase the large scale events beyond the 6 or 7 actual event days that can be accommodated under Recommendation 3. Surely planning is all about giving permission for precise activities on precisely identified pieces of land?  This is not the case here. 
 
· The recommendations 3 and 6 are contradictory. What number of large event days is the Council trying to recommend? On which basis have consultants reported to the Council? 
 
· No consideration has been given to the eminently sensible traffic proposal from Tadmarton Parish Council to reverse the traffic flow, along the Ushercombe Road.  This traffic flow reversal would bring enormous benefits, at no cost to any household, with the possible exception of a single house.  
 
· Noise is an important issue and something that many local residents commented on.  To approve a planning application, with such a major issue outstanding, seems wrong.  No one will probably know, let alone have a chance to comment on the final noise management plan. 
 
We are dealing with the second Amendment to the third Application for this site.  On this occasion the Case Officer published his report 2 days after we received notification of the Amendments.  The whole process gives the impression of being rushed with too many loose ends outstanding.  It does not smell right and seems thoroughly undemocractic. 
 
Not least we have written copious letter to the Planning Officers and the Planning Committee. Not once have any of the points we have raised been answered or addressed. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Robin and Emily Grimston 
